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Minutes
Meeting of the Concurrent Education Students’ Association Council

November 15th, 2015

6:02 PM, Dunning 12
Members Present: Jena Bowden, Levi Burns, Joyce Chiang, Sarah Chin, Celine Corazza, Charlotte Corelli, Aubrey Cottreau, Alexandra da Silva, Chloë Demizio, Suzanna Floras-Matic, Shannon Gamoff, Jacob Gardhouse, Jenna Inglese, Will Lowry, Susana Martinez, Morgan McCrimmon, Kate McNally, Kyle Minniti, Crystal O’Dea, Hannah Ramsay, Vivi Shi, Christopher Thomas, Morgan Vallati, David Wiercigroch, Tiffany Wong, Ishta Xavier
Also Present: Sarah Bethune, Bronte McMaster, Emily Watson, Sherri Patterson, Melanie Ng, Raymond Chung, Laura Connally, Dayna Hellmann, Laura Buehler, Cody Weeden, Katey Day, Marisa Madigan, Matt Rowland, 
Regrets: Scott Kell, Crystal O'Dea, Ellise Truong, Carma Steenkamp, 
1. Motion #1- Adoption of the Agenda of the meeting of November 15th, 2015

2. Motion #2- Approval of the Minutes of the meeting of November 1st, 2015
3. Speaker’s Business
Hannah Komlodi, Speaker and Chief Electoral Officer 
· Thank you for coming tonight

· We only have a few weeks left, before breaking for the holidays

· Congratulations on all of the work that you have done

· Just a reminder that if you cannot make a meeting, you must tell me, and not Levi

· I saw a really beautiful piece of theatre tonight called the mountain top:

· Quote of night:

“We may have all come from different ships, but we are all in the same boat now.” - Martin Luther King Jr.

· We are all from very different backgrounds and interests, but we are all here on CESA Council and Extended council now, and we are all a unified council

4. President’s Report
David Wiercigroch, President
· Since we last met, Jon Wiseman has been hired to fill the role of internal affairs commissioner for the AMS
· I encourage you to look into the new Non-Academic Misconduct review?

· An AMS executive will be coming to our next meeting as a guest speaker.

5. Vice President’s Report

a. Vice President (Internal)
Sarah Chin, Vice President (Internal)
· Just wanted to highlight from faculty board.

· PSE is no longer a mandatory requirement

· Last year they only read about 300 of them, and they only read it if the candidate was very close to or below the cut-off

· It is in the interest of students’ time

· ASUS grants are due at 4:00 PM in the ASUS Core tomorrow (Nov. 16th )
· It is a great opportunity for funding

· There are four different grats available.
Ishta Xavier, Intern to the Vice President (External)
· Please remember to email weekly emails to me by Friday if you want them to be sent out. 

· There won’t be one this week as I did not receive any message requests.

b. Vice President (External)
Hannah Ramsay, Vice President (External)
· Morgan:  We are looking into setting up initiatives to setting up a program for ___to learn more about practicums?

6. Executive Administrators Business
Levi Burns, Executive Administrator
· Schedule first HR caucus meeting, and I look forward to discussing how hiring and other stuff is run at Queen’s

· Probably happening some time next week.

7. Events Director’s Report
Joyce Chiang, Events Director
· I just wanted to highlight Snowcial, on November 25th, at the Grizz

· Community Affairs Coordinators: Thank you to everybody for sharing and donating to the online donation form for the Community Dinner

· We ended up surpassing our $500 goal

· We were able to serve around 70 patrons without running out of food 

· Thank you to your help 

8. Marketing and Design Director’s Report
Will Lowry, Marketing and Design Director
· Sarah and I sent in an order for mittens! Will be for sale around Con-Ed week.

· I met with Cody, and I wanted to add that we, along with Sarah, have been in discussion about updating the appearance of the website

· Cody and I have also discussed new methods for you guys to advertise initiatives or events through the website's blog feature

· We are also going to be adding a new section to the website documents section, which will have all of the design elements

· Will make it easier for you to get your hands on Con-Ed assets

9. Treasurer’s Report
Jena Bowden, Treasurer 
· I would just like to reiterate to people that you give me lots of notice if you need the debit card, because we do not have a credit card at this point

10. Academic Affairs Commissioner’s Report
Kate McNally, Academic Affairs Commissioner
· We have a new Academic Affairs Coordinator: 

11. Equity Affairs Commissioner’s Report
Kyle Minniti, Equity Affairs Commissioner

· I met with Morgan McCrimmon and we are going to be having a meeting with both Teach Execs

· Getting lots of good feedback.

12. Equity Outreach Director’s Report 
Vivi Shi, Equity Outreach Director 
· Thank you to everyone who came out to the equity event

· For the next craft event, we will be working with ___

13. Senator’s Report
Scott Kell, Senator
· Not present

14. AMS Representative’s Report
Crystal O’Dea and Tiffany Wong, Representatives to the AMS 
· If any clubs have an equity forcus mandate, they are encouraged to contact Alex Chung, Social Issues Commissioner, for potential colaboration or support.

15. Year Representatives’ Reports
a. First Year Representatives


Alexandra da Silva and Chloë Demizio, 1st year Reps
· We held our first year event on Friday in Stirling

· Our turnout was around 20 people

· Our second event will probably taking place right before exams

· It will be a destresser: Just Dance, karaoke 

b. Second Year Representatives
Ellise Truong and Celine Corazza, 2nd year Reps
· We had our last year event for the semester this past Thursday

· There were about 16 people in attendance 

· We made $5.00 for our B.Edder ___ fund

· We look forward to collaborating with other year reps

c. Third Year Representatives
Jacob Gardhouse, 3rd year Rep
· I also look forward to collaborating with the other year reps

· Thank you for help with clothing sales

· I will have final numbers soon

· We made several hundred dollars from it

· Getting ready for a fundraiser event
d. Fourth Year Representatives
Jenna Inglese and Shannon Gamoff, 4th year Rep
· Nothing to add

16. CESA Clubs Director’s Report
Susana Martinez, Clubs Director 
· I am looking forward to ratifying some clubs today

17. QCE Chair’s Report
Suzanna Floras-Matic, QCE Chair
· Tomorrow is the QCE volunteer meeting, in the Queen’s Centre room 506 from 7:00 – 8:30 PM

18. Head Teach’s Report
Morgan McCrimmon, Head Teach
· Nothing to add

19. Statements by Members

Last Name: 
20. Question Period
Corazza: Why are we only ordering 20 each of the P/J and I/S bars?
Lowry: This is just for the fall sales, and they will only be coming in around the end of the semester.  There will be another order going on in the winter.
Minniti: Sarah, you said that the PSE statements were removed.  Is that only removed for Con-Ed?
Chin: This is only for Arts and Science.  You would still have to write the supplementary one for Con-Ed.
Wiercigroch:  Jacob, how do you plan to make the candy apples?
Gardhouse: I will refer to a document that we have, that states the instructions.
21. Old Business

a. Motion #3 – Alum’n-Not-I (B)
Moved by: Hannah Ramsay 

Seconded by: Sarah Chin
That CESA Council amend article 5.02.01 of the Constitution as outlined in Appendix: Alum’n-Not-I (B).
Ramsay: So we have already passed this position in the job description manual, and this is just to add it to the constitution. 
Burns: I have made the appropriate edits in the Constitution, reflecting the amendments we made at the previous meeting.
22. New Business
a. Motion #4 – CESA Governance Review Committee
Moved by: David Wiercigroch

Seconded by: Levi Burns
That CESA Council appoint eight members of the Association to the CESA Governance Review Committee, with a member of Council or Extended Council as Chair.
Wiercigroch: What we are trying to do here, is to strike a committee this meeting.  This has been done in many ways previously, and the role of the committee would be to review and to provide insight into possible changes CESA could make to its operations.  The committee members would develop an understanding of the governance structures of other faculties and their practices.  Internal Affairs commissioners would be an useful resource.  The committee would then disucss short-term and long-term changes, that might make our Council meetings, or CESA meetings in general, more organized.  The committee would hopefully write some sort of report that we could look over during a meeting.  They would be looking to answer questions such as whether or not our structure is effective, which positions should be on Council or Extended Council, which positions should be hired, should responsibilities be merged or divided etc. The structure we have come up with, would consist of a chair from council or extended council, 4 other members of council or extended council, as well as 2 members at large, or additional members of CESA Council and Extended Council.  The timeline we have proposed, would request a final report by December 20, and that the committee would likely meet around 3-5 times before then.  On January 10, we would make a special general meeting.  This way, changes to the constitution could be made in one reading.  If interested, we are appointing people today.  It will work in three rounds: the first round for the chair, then the council/ extended council round, and then the members at large round.  The process will look similar to the RJ Hill and Education Outreach appointment process.
Burns:  I just wanted to add that I will be on this committee, to provide any information which might be needed.  You do not need to be on CESA Council for many years. I will be impartial on this committee. We do want something leading up to December 20, due to tight timelines next semester. This being said, the discussion does not need to end after that date.  
Wiercigroch:  The last time this type of committee was struck, they concluded that we should have Extended Council.  They also separated the Exec Admin and Speaker, and made it such that they were impartial members.
Rowland:  In terms of the time commitment, what would that look like?

Wiercigroch:  I can see it being a position that you could do in five hours if you wanted to.  It very much depends on how much time you see yourself committing to it.  
Burns:  There is no upper ceiling to how much can be done with this.  The time commitment will come from meetings with other committees, as well as meetings with the committee.
First Round: Chair 
Member of Council or Extended Council, one position
Tiffany Wong

Katey Day

Suzanna Floras-Matic

Cody Weeden

Matt Rowland

Council Appoints Katey Day as Chair

Second Round: Committee members
Member of Council or Extended Council, four positions
Tiffany wong

Suzanna Floras-Matic

Matt Rowland 

Cody Weeden

Laura Buehler

Aubrey 

Kate

Sherri

Marisa

Jacob

Chloë Demizio 

Jena Bowden

Council Appoints Jena, Aubrey, Jacob, and Laura as committee members (Council and Extended Council)
Third Round:  Committee members (Members at large)
Member at large, two positions
Raymond

Bronte

Laura 

Council appoints as committee members (Members at Large) Bronte and Laura

CESA Governance Review Committee

Chair:  Katey Day

Members: Jena, Aubrey, Jacob, Laura B., Bronte, Laura, Levi

Wiercigroch:  It was amazing to see all of these people up here.  It is reflective that so many people have stuff to say, so even if you are not on the committee, I encourage you to use Levi and the members as a way to voice your ideas.

Burns:  As David said, I am here to speak to.

b. Motion #5 – Settle the Catan
Moved by: Susana Martinez

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council ratify the Settlers of Catan Club as a CESA Club as per the Club’s Charter, given in Appendix: Settle the Catan.

Martinez:  The Settlers of Catan club provides the opportunity for students to come on out and play this inclusive game, whether or not they have played it before.

Wiercigroch: I just wanted to note that our potential club chair, Raymond, is here, if you have any questions.
Corazza:  Could you give a little bit more information on the game, please?
Chung:  Settlers of Catan is a strategy board game, that involves 2-4 people (up to 6 with the expansion pack).  You can easily get addicted to it.  
Minniti:  How do you hope to establish that all members must be inclusive?
Chung:  This is meant to address that it is a privilege to be in the club, and I do not want anybody to be left out playing the game.  I would want all players to be welcome to join in the game, and I want to make sure that nobody is launching personal attacks on anybody.
Wong:  How do you plan to reach out to all Con-Ed students and to help them learn more about this potential club?
Chung:  I would promote it through the year groups, as well as the general Concurrent Education page, as well as during PROF class, and the CESA calendar.  In terms of reaching fourth years, I would ask for other fourth years to spread the word.
Motion to vote: motion carries 
c. Motion #6 – We gotta (Home)WRC it out
Moved by: Susana Martinez

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council ratify the Con-Ed Homework Club as a CESA Club as per the Club’s Charter, given in Appendix: We gotta (Home)WRC it out.

Martinez:  This club is an opportunity for students to get involved within the Kingston community.  It would be tutoring grade seven and eight students with their homework, and would be run by Erica Frosst.
Wiercigroch:  I was just wondering if you could elaborate on how often this would be taking place, and where?
Rowland:  Erica says that it will likely take up and hour a week and will most likely take place at Winston Churchill public school.
Minniti:  Is there going to have to be a hiring aspect, due to working with children, and will participants have to complete a police check?
Martinez:  Depending on the interest from students, we would go from there.  In terms of a police check, we could look into getting a police check.  They do want to get it started very soon.
Chiang:  For Hype, CPICs are required, and many students need it anyways for practicum.  You can ask members to pay, but you could also have fundraisers.  It costs $25 per person in Kingston.
Motion to vote: motion carries

d. Motion #7 – Let’s Knit 2gether
Moved by: Susana Martinez

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council ratify K2tog (knit two(gether)) as a CESA Club as per the Club’s Charter, given in Appendix: Let’s Knit 2gether.

Martinez: This club is a really cool way for Con-Eddies to either learn to knit, or to knit together.  The club could be for those who love to knit, and would like to mentor others, or could be for those who have never knit before.  They are offering starter kits for students who do not already have materials, and the potential chairs of the clubs have discussed charity initiatives that could be pursued.  Emma Sincerbox is here.
Sincerbox:  Dayna and I were talking about including a set of knitting needles, a crochet hook, and a skeen of yarn, depending on interest. Wanting to ensure that we are inclusive in offering both knitting and crocheting. 
Shi: Could you elaborate on the charity initiatives?
Sincerbox:  We haven’t done a ton of research, but were thinking a first initiative could be knitting a blanket and donating it. Preferably we'd come to a group decision about which charity to donate to.
Wiercigroch:  I would like to ask that all the potential club chairs leave the room during voting.
Motion to vote: Motion carries.
Burns: Motion to extend meeting to 9:00.
Motion carries.
e. Motion #8 – It’s right to have the right to write
Moved by: Susana Martinez

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council ratify the Creative Writing Club as a CESA Club as per the Club’s Charter, given in Appendix: It’s right to have the right to write.

Martinez:  This club provides an opportunity for students to explore their writing passions, or writing avenues.  It would provide students with a flexible environment to write, and Aubrey has come up with a bunch of different themes and topics for each week.
Buehler:  Would there be a way to coordinate this with the B.Ed. Spread in some way, so that writers could potentially submit things to the B.Ed. Spread?
Cottreau: We could put it out there at meetings and if people are comfortable sharing their writing then for sure.
Lowry: This is exactly what Liam and Aryn have been talking about since they were hired, and I think that it is great.
Minniti:  I think that this club is great, but what would you do in the event that somebody writes something offensive to somebody else.
Cottreau: Often when people are writing, they create characters and personas, and I’ve thought about this a lot, because it is very possible that this scenario could happen.  To me, it would come down to details that are included in order to add to a character, and those which are intended to be hateful.
Minniti:  So how would you follow through with anything offensive?
Cottreau: I would first talk to the individual who found it offensive to see why.  At that point, I would speak to the author, and brainstorm what they could do to avoid being offensive in the future.  If offending was their intent, I would have no troubles asking them to leave the club.
Wong:  I think that this would be great, in order to also increase readership of the B.Ed. Spread.
Martinez:  I think that this one is a really cool initiative.
Motion to vote:  motion carries
f. Motion #9 – Feelin’ a lil crafty
Moved by: Susana Martinez

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council ratify the Crafts for Kingston Kids Club as a CESA Club as per the Club’s Charter as given in Appendix: Feelin’ a lil crafty.

Martinez: This club is both a fun, and nurturing experience.  It would give students the opportunity to go into elementary schools, and do crafts over the lunch hour, and get back to their creative roots.  For this one, we would have students get their police checks.  Bronte and Sarah, potential chairs, are here.
Shi: Would you guys be interested in collaborating with our Equity event on November 27?
Bethune:  I don’t know if we would be ready by then.
Chiang:  Would there be alternative times for students who have class at lunch?
McMaster: At first, we would like to make sure that they would be there, but moving forward, we would definitely work to make it flexible, so that more students can participate.
Motion to vote: motion carries
g. Motion #10 – Club can’t even handle me (and my friends) right now
Moved by: Susana Martinez 

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council amend article 1.01 of the CESA Clubs Policy Manual as outlined in Appendix: Club can’t even handle me (and my friends) right now.

Martinez: This is something that David and I really looked at, as we were seeking to get these clubs ratified.  We had a club approach us, that consisted of some students in Con-Ed and some not.  Eng and commerce have the ability to extend membership to other faculties, and we feel that this should be allowed. We would like to keep most clubs withing Con-Ed but if we feel there are clubs which could really benefit from interfaculty members then we feel we should be allowed to include them. 
Corazza:  I really like this because it will give an opporunity for us to show other faculties what we are all about.
Martinez:  I think that this change is really going in the right direction, as Con-Ed has always been a really inclusive faculty.
Motion to vote: motion carries
h. Motion #11 – Switcheroo (A)
Moved by: Hannah Ramsay 

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council amend article 5 of the CESA Constitution as outlined in Appendix: Switcheroo (A).

Ramsay: This motion moves the academic affairs commissioner from an elected, to a hired member of council.  It is something that members of execs have looked at in the past couple of years, and many other faculities do it this way.  This is mainly because the role is an issues resource, opposed to a representative role.  David has spoken to Kate about this.  We are interested to hear what you have to say. This is the first reading of a constitutional motion so we will not be voting on this motion today. 
Wiercigroch: I just wanted to clarify that they wouldn’t have a vote if the position were moved.  We are going about it in this way, without a discussion first, simply because elections are coming up sooner than we realize. Since this motion requires two readings we think the first reading is the best time to discuss the motion.
Burns:  I propose to add the motion to go from voting to non voting.
Ramsay: This is deemed friendly.
Wiercigroch:  I think that it would be best if we voted on both this, and then change to the job description policy manual, next meeting.
McNally:  I totally support this decision, for the efficiency of CESA.  My role is as an issue-expert, and I don’t advocate for any specific student roles.
i. Motion #12 – Switcheroo (B)
Moved by: Hannah Ramsay 

Seconded by: David Wiercigroch
That CESA Council amend article 5 of the CESA Constitution as outlined in Appendix: Switcheroo (B).

Ramsay: Since their role on council is to provide information to all members on council with an equity background, and they don't necessarily represent a certain body of students, we would like to move the role of Equity Affairs Commissioner from an elected to a hired position. We are interested in your thoughts on this. 
Minniti:  Two things:  I just want to clarify, that, if this does change, will the equity affairs commissioner still have a vote?  If the position would no longer have a vote would that be contradictory to the basis of equity?  Also, we don’t have to do this just because it is what other faculties do.
Lowry: I agree with Kyle, and also, I think that we have a good balance between the equity affairs commissioner and the equity outreach coordinator.
Burns:  I propose that we would vote for this at the following meeting, and that we would also put this in the job description manual, clarifying that they would not have a vote.
Deemed friendly

Chiang:  Additionally, how would this influence the bursary process, if it were hired?
Wiercigroch:  I don’t think that this change would have an impact, in that there is still the bursary review committee.
Shi:  I just wanted to emphasize the balance that Will mentioned.
Ng:  Would you mind reiterating why we want to move this into a hired position?
Wiercigroch:  I agree that we shuldn’t be making changes, just because it is the way that other councils do it.  However, looking at other bodies is a good way to explore alternatives.  Moving this to a hired position would help to ensure that the equity affairs commissioner would be an equity affairs expert.  They would still be a member of council, just not have a vote.  For example, they would be there to influence the votes of year reps, providing information on equity, to sway their votes.  It is a collaboration measure, and to avoid redundancy of votes.

Rowland:  I feel as though it is also important for equity to have a vote, to make sure that they are able to vote in favour of equity.

Gardhouse:  For a few reasons, I agree with this change.  Equity affairs seems to fit in better with hired members, just like social and community affairs are hired.  To me it is strange and inconsistent to have equity be elected.
Weeden:  I would just like to highlight that the other bodies and organizations do function in this way, are a lot larger than us.  I don’t think that it would efficient to take away a voting position, as our faculty is growing.  Also, the whole premise of having a vote, is that you are elected into the position, and so they could not be hired and still have a vote.

Floras-Matic: We have worked so hard to increase equity within our faculty.  It is kind of the center of everything we do in this faculty.  No matter how much information a non-voting member can provide, they still cannot actually vote. I think it's important for equity to still have the ability to sway the vote. 
Wiercigroch:  The equity affairs commissioner is not representative of a specific group of people.  They are an important voice on council though, which is why we are not opting to remove it, just switch it to a hired position.  It seems as though this change is being perceived very differently from the change to academic affairs commissioner.  It would be good to look towards increasing other positions that have a vote perhaps, and maybe we should change the job description to emphasize that the equity affairs commissioner is there to provide information that could sway votes.
Minniti:  Part of my job is to advocate for equity, but another aspect does align more with social affairs, so therefore it could be hired.  But I think we need to make sure that we are looking at what Con-Ed wants out of equity, and not just exec.  Just because my position isn’t that well known, doesn’t mean that it can’t grow.  Even elections themselves serve to promote the role, and equity.  I do think that it is extrememly valid for the equity affairs commissioner to have a vote.
Madigan:  I don’t really agree with this.  A way to run a good campaign is to put yourself out there.  I think that being able to campaign is a great way for Con-Eddies to choose the person that they go to, if they encounter an equity issue.  
Chiang:  I think that it is important to note that on CESA, equity affairs commissioner is there to hold a very open role to members of Con-Ed, which is different from the role of equity affairs in other student bodies.
Komlodi: I'd like to ask everyone to please refrain from repeating a point. If you need you can also talk to other representatives outside this meeting. 
Corazza:  As a year rep, I understand what David is saying.  Yes, we do learn about equity from both the equity affairs commissioner, and the equity outreach director, but their knowledge on equity branches a lot further from what we hear here on council.  
Ramsay:  An important thing to consider, is that in the job description, the equity affairs coordinator is not an advocacy role, and it is a role to inform, and run trainings.  We are not trying to diminish, or abolish equity in any way, but to ensure that we can provide a resource for information.

Lowry:  As somebody who doesn’t have a vote, I feel that that is okay, because my role is to work in collaboration with others.  I think this might be more an issue of what is in the job description policy manual, as the role has become very much a part of equity.  Having equity have a vote, keeps it accountable. 
Chiang: Is advocacy mentioned anywhere in the job description manual?
Ramsay: No.
Shi:  I think that in terms of an equal lens, having one hired and one elected position is very beneficial, because there are some more introverted, and some more extroverted people within Con-Ed, who can all be there to support equity.
Wiercigroch:  The fundamental reason for this change, is that voting positions should be representative of when one person sits on a body, representing another body.  Over the years, people have seen that equity affairs commissioners are great people to reach out to when they want someone to speak to.  However, that is what the executive administrator is for, and that is why the Executive Administrator is elected.  We are just trying to make things structurally sound.  We are seeking to make a logical change.  The advocacy thing is tricky, and I feel that now we should add it to the job description policy manual.  Just because they cannot vote, does not mean that they cannot speak up when equity is being breached, and in a way, they would be more of an expert in doing so.
Weeden:  I would like to propose an ammendment to the job description manual for the duties of Equity affairs commissioner to  advocate for all con-ed students.
Lowry:  Because it is not a change to something we are currently looking at, it would need to be its own motion.
Burns:  I think this would be something to do as its own motion, and it would only take one reading.  Somebody can do this for next meeting if they choose.
Chin:  This is definitely a big thing to bring up.  Thank you for all of your points.  This motion was brought forward, knowing that the hiring process would still allow for candidates to voice their passions and their interests throughout the process, and the Executive Administrator would be there to ensure that the hiring is unbiased and fair.  
Ramsay:  By advocacy, I meant a vote for a governing body advocacy vote.
Minniti:  In my mind, my job is to relay information.  When I go to equity caucus meetings, I come back and pass the information along.
Wiercigroch:  Equity and academics caucus are different from other bodies that for example the senator sits on, where they serve to represent.
Rowland:  We have had a lot of debate on this motion tonight.  I know that we want to have this prepared in time for elections, but would it be possible to consider waiting for the committee we struck tonight, to review this issue in more depth. 

Ramsay:  That is definitely a good point to consider, and we do have two weeks to talk to everybody about it. Thank you all so much for participating in this discussion. This is an important issue, and again, we are not voting today, so please contact us, or Levi, with additional information.
Chin: Motion for a five minute recess.
Motion carries
Minniti: Motion to extend meeting by thirty minutes.
Motion carries
23. Discussion Period

Komlodi: Please rembmer to direct all points of discussion to me, and make sure that you are speaking as a representative of your role.
a. Kyle Minniti and Vivi Shi- Reflecting on Inclusivity in Our Roles

Minniti and Shi: We’d like to start of this discussion in the interest of everybody within Con-Ed, in order to see what they have done to make Con-Ed a more inclusive environment.  We want to know about things you have done within your role, and what you could do to improve on.  Keep in mind that we are keeping this discussion related to your own specific role on council.  For example, I (Kyle), feel like I need to do a better job of making sure that I am relaying information, in order to allow everybody to feel more aware of equity issues and initiatives around campus.  I (Vivi), am very proud of establishing the equity outreach committee, and working with groups outside of Queen’s.

Corazza: We want to make sure that everybody is still feeling very included within our year.  Our attendance to our year events has gone up, which has been great.  We could work towards encouraging those who were teaches to avoid sitting together at our year events, in order to make sure that everybody feels included.

Ng:  One thing that QCE has been talking about to promote inclusivity, is that while we don’t have issues in terms of turnout, we have been working to diversify the people within the pool of who are coming.  For example, we had specific marketing plans directed to first years for example, giving them a different speech at the sidewak sale, as well as in PROF classes.  Now we are trying to reach out to the different groups we were targeting, to se how we could perhaps approach these underrepresented groups within the future.  We have also worked to increase interfaculty relationsihps, increasing the depth of ASUS discussions.  We have also been able to increase the volume of non-Con-Ed students enrolled in the conference.

McCrimmon:  This year we really worked to promote the other ways in which students can get involved within Queen’s, and within Con-Ed, asking Teaches to talk about a lot of varying ways they have been involved within the Queen’s community.  We also did this by scheduling for the first years to attend Queen’s in the Park.  Moving forward, I think that it would be great for next years exec to address timeframes, and language, used following the teach hiring process.

Wiercigroch:  I am proud of our participation within Orientation week.  It really paid off, and it has been great to see so many different first year students getting involved now.  Something that I would like to improve on, is getting people out here, because many great discussions occur.  One thing we will be doing again, is the “bring a friend” meeting, next semester.

Gardhouse:  We have really thought of a system of reflecting on who is/ isn’t coming to our events beforehand, during, and then after, comparing different events, seeing which events got the greatest turnouts.  We would like to continue to see new faces, and work towards accomplishing htat.  

Chin:  I am proud to see that camp had a large enrollment this year, with a range of students from each years.  I would like to make sure that the bursary process is open to first years in the future.

Demizio:  We have a pretty high percentage of first years using our Remind app, but working forward, we would like to try and still reach more students.  For example, in the first event, we had it open to bring a friend, so that first years could feel comfortable in their attendance.

Ramsay:  It is amazing to simply see so many people getting involved this year, for example on the equity outreach committee, as well as with the community dinner.

Minniti and Shi:  We would just like to conclude with a thank you for all of your feedback.  We took some notes down, just to remind ourselves of what everybody is thinkning.  Inclusivity is something that we need to keep working towards until it becomes innate, so thank you guys.
b. Kate McNally- Fall Reading Week
I’d love if you guys could come out to the Town Hall meeting tomorrow night in Wallace hall, regarding the issue of the fall reading week.  A little bit of background- the issue of a fall reading week has come up in the past.  Originally, they just wanted to add more days for professional development.  The senate looked inot this fall reading week, and the issue of mental health came up.  Queen’s university is really advocating for this to happen.  The AMS is holding all of these town halls, in order to develop their standpoints.  Many other Canadian universities have a fall reading week.  The past referendum saw many students vote no.  The former student wellness director actually spoke against the week, arguing that a short amount of days would not actually make a difference.  If voted, it would come into effect in 2017/ 2018.  Currently, we have 59 instructional days.  We have 13 exam days, including Saturdays and Sundays.  The university would change this to 61 instructional days, and Orientation Week would occur one week earlier.  Also, they would change the amount of proposed days we have before exams.  Currently, we finish on a Friday, and exams start on a Wednesday.  The establishment of a Fall Reading week could get rid of these days.  What would be impacted?  Residence supervision, fees, mental health…  Intial talks had it coincide with Thanksgiving, or Remebrance Day (following talks of having this become a national holiday), so that we would only lose four days of instruction.  Overwhelmingly, students are opposed to a Fall Reading Week.  Reasons include travel expenses for students who need to cover more distance to get home, and who would still be here in residence for students who stay behind.  Others are talking about other ways of implementing  or enhancing other initiatives.  A reading week could present time for more self-care, and aid with the first year transition.  However, those against the fall reading week say that students typically are not as drained as they are by the winter reading week, in addition to the fact that occaisoins such as Halloween, Homecoming, and Thanksgiving provide opportunities to break up the semsester.  Furthermore, the presentation of a week off could encourage more assignments to be given out, increasing the amount of work students could have.  It is important to note that different faculities could have different reading weeks.  Essentially, it would be more of a fall reading break, opposed to a fall reading week.  The main thing is, if you are taking different courses, you could have different breaks.  For example, some students take commerce courses.  Also, how would this impact interfaculty relations?  Tensions could arise, in how the faculties relate to one another.  The potential loss of the pre-exam study days is being highlighted by many students, for these days are a more important and beneficial break to many students.  In terms of Orientation week, it would not be touched.  It would just move it a week earlier.  How would this impact job opportunities, and internships?  Focus groups have shown that the more students discuss a fall reading week, the less appealing it seems.  In terms of the Faculty of Education, this is a little bit fuzzy.  As of right now, we are unsure of how it would be implemented by them, as fifth year students head out on their six week placements.  By sitting on PAC?, I know that they are already struggling to find days.   Queen’s is very de-centralized, so the faculty would be determining its own fall reading break. 

Other models that have been referred to, are the Western model, which provides students with a couple of days at the end of October, in addition to the Commerce model, which provides students with a break during midterms.  

If you are interested in coming to the town hall session in Wallace Hall, it will provide a great opportunity for you to hear the perspectives of others, as well as to voice your own thoughts.

Komlodi: I just wanted to ask why, in general, the AMS has not taken a stance on this?
McNally:  That is a really great question, and it is because they want to make sure that they are really representing the way the student body feels.  

Corazza: Because not all students are going to be heading out to townhall meetings, is there another way to get the information out there?  Would a vote yes or no, be a final decision?
McNally:  It still has to go through various bodies.  This has been an issue discussed at academic caucus.  We are really hoping that the AMS produces as many info graphics as possible, and approach Studio Q.  Legally, they are not allowed to promote one side on the vote, as it is the presentation of a bias.  

Wiercigroch:  This is similar to the bus fee last year, when marketing was effectively used.
Chiang: Are we, as a faculty, allowed to work to promote this?
McNally:  This is a little bit fuzzy.  At first we did not know if we could bring this to the attention of our faculities.  ASUS at first did not give us a yes or no, but at this point, I am pretty sure that we would be able to, but I will clarify that for you. 
Lowry:  I would be able to help by making some sort of infographic if we get the go ahead.
Chin:  It is also really up to you guys to spread this throughout your own circle of friends.  
McNally:  Again, we are not 100% sure whether or not there will be a referendum, but I will keep you all updated, and please feel free to come up to  me, and voice your opinions.

24. Speaker’s Last Word
Hannah Komlodi, Speaker and Chief Electoral Officer 
· Adjournment
25. Adjournment:   Meeting adjourned at 9:37 PM

